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SHIRE OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday: 9am - 4.30pm

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCIES
Water & Sewer: 0418 322 902

Roads: 0427 273 741
Euston: 0419 693 956

SERVICE NSW
(within Balranald Shire Offices)
Tuesday to Friday: 9.30am - 4pm

CLOSED FOR LUNCH: 1PM - 1.45PM

BALRANALD LIBRARY
Monday to Friday: 9.30am - 5.30pm

CLOSED FOR LUNCH: 12PM - 1PM

BALRANALD SWIMMING POOL
The pool is currently closed for the

Winter Season.  Re-opens in
October/November

BALRANALD CARAVAN PARK
Daily: 8.30am - 6pm

BALRANALD LANDFILL
Tuesday & Thursday: 4pm - 6pm

Saturday: 10am - 1pm
Sunday: 10am - 3pm

CLOSED DURING WET WEATHER CONDITIONS

EUSTON LANDFILL
Tuesday & Thursday: 1pm - 6pm

Sunday: 9am - 3pm
CLOSED DURING WET WEATHER CONDITIONS
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From the Mayor’s Office

These people dedicate their time to be on call 24 hours per
day. Emergencies are unexpected, you could be sitting down
about to eat a nice home cooked meal, or about to go out to
a family event. These people drop whatever they are doing
in their lives and put others first. We need to also
acknowledge the families of these volunteers as they too
indirectly are affected and put others first in supporting
their family volunteers.
Congratulations to all the award winners and a special
mention to Karen Norfolk and Andrew Manning from the
Balranald SES Unit.
I would like to acknowledge all the SES paid staff who
manage the volunteers.

I attended an awards night in Hay on
Thursday 17 July 2025 for the NSW SES.

It was an honour for me to be there, and I
was asked to present some of the awards

to people who volunteer in the SES.



Bidgee Haven Hostel

The Bidgee Haven variation application for expanding the Bidgee Haven Retirement Hostel was
successful.
This variation will allow for the construction of memory support rooms, a new kitchen, dining
area, and an improved activity area.
Council is still waiting on the outcome of its application for funding the refurbishment of existing
rooms and construction of staff accommodation.
 
Fluoridation in Water

On Tuesday 8 July 2025 Council held a workshop on the effects of fluoridation on people’s
health. There were presentations from June and Ken Spinks and Dr Victor Carey and Jason
Harwood.
It was a very interesting meeting both parties had very valid points, although some studies
suggest that there is a benefit to the health of teeth, they don’t completely rule out that its not
causing side effects or links to health problems.
Euston does not have fluoridation in the water as Balranald does, whenever people smile in
Euston they seem to have teeth though. 
It’s a very interesting subject and I feel that we should be discussing it further with the
community, especially if Euston is to be considered in fluoridating their water.

From the Mayor’s Office Continued
National General Assembly

The General Manager, Peter Bascomb and myself attended the
NGA in Canberra hosted by ALGA.
There were exhibitions with private businesses and
Government departments displaying latest technology, one
highlight for me was called MY LOT, a software company that
can setup council websites, people can go online and type in
their lot number and DA proposal, this saves time for the
council in the initial stages, if the DA meets the criteria for your
specific location.
Peter and I also met up with The Hon. Sussan Ley at parliament
with other Mayors and GMs for the Farrer electorate. Many
issues were discussed, I think the coalition needs to get its
house in order with its policies before we can see the
government held accountable.



InfrastructureInfrastructure  

Update!Update!

The Road pavement widening work taking
place near the Hatfield Hotel on MR67 is

midway to completion. The southern section of
the 3.7km of works will be sealed in July.
Pavement works on northern section has

commenced.
 

This section of road will be much safer to use
improving transport logistics for heavy

vehicles/light commercials and passenger
vehicle operation.

 

Euston Footpath Update
55m of new concrete shared path has been

installed in Euston.
 The shared path commences from Luke Road to

the Corner of Carey Street and Sturt Highway. 
 The shared path now provides a valuable

pedestrian link to Euston CBD.



Caravan Park Levy  Bank and Drainage Works
With Drainage Infrastructure installed and backfilled,

Coburns Earthmoving commenced levy bank installation at
Barlranald Caravan Park in October

Balranald Footpath Replacement 
115m of concrete footpath was replaced with a new shared concrete path on the northern side of
the Market Street alignment. The 115m of concrete footpath needed replacement due to cracking,

uneven surface, and a narrow corridor. The replacement shared concrete path is 1.8m wide to
allow safer use for pedestrian’s gong to and from the CBD. 

The new shared concrete path commences from Yuranigh Street and follows the Market Street
alignment toward Moa Street terminating at 115m, the (existing/old) remaining 95m section of
concrete footpath connecting to Moa Street will be replaced in July with 1.8m wide new shared

concrete path.

110m of Kerb and gutter has been replaced in Church Street Balranald. 
The section replaced was retaining water during rain events. The replacement kerb and gutter will

be a noticeable improvement allowing stormwater to escape off the road pavement and away from
residential properties into Councils piped network.



Caravan Park Levy  Bank and Drainage Works
With Drainage Infrastructure installed and backfilled,

Coburns Earthmoving commenced levy bank installation at
Barlranald Caravan Park in October

The team have been busy completing tree trimming and weed spraying of Balranald
cemetery, and Soady Lane. There has been ongoing African boxthorn control and prickly
pear control, with the fortunate finding of some cactoblastis moth larvae found in some

prickly pear around the area. This is a great biological control method to help with the
control of the cactus by removing the cactus with cactoblastis and placing it with

uninfected plants. 

Biosecurity Update!!

 (Approaches to Oxley Bridge)

 
Notice: Weed spraying will continue

at the Balranald cemetery when
weather permits

 

Animal Control
· Council’s Ranger impounded 4 dogs for the month of June.

· Followed up on 1 aggressive dog.
· 1 dog was reported attacking a kangaroo and was followed up by the Ranger

· 2 dogs at large
· The ranger captured one feral cat.

 
Animal Control Officer continues to follow up on dog barking complaints in

Balranald and Euston while maintaining a high profile through liaising with the
public and Council.

(cactoblastis moth larvae)





News from Bidgee Haven Hostel

The new fence is looking amazing..

Lisselotte and Noah
were visiting family at

Bidgee Haven, and
while they were

there, they stepped
out to say a quick

“Hello” to the
chickens.

Happy Birthday
Patty!!

Rainy afternoons call for
some dancing!!!!

Jenny took some time to
teach Maria some of her

dance moves during
afternoon sing-a-long. 

We had a lovely visit from Dawn’s
grandchildren introducing Macie Anne who is

2 weeks old

Dawn was very proud – we did a walk around
of the communal lounge. Macie brought joy

to all



 Balranald’s Library Hub

July School 
Holiday Programs 

2025

Dungeons
 & Dragons

Cooking
 lessons

 

Puzzle C
ompetition



More information 
Bonita(MFC)-0455111 853 btalent-
heinrich@malleefamilycare.com.au 

13th August Wednesday, 11am—1pm
Say hello (and goodbye!) with See You
Later, Alligator! Enjoy a playful
storytime packed with rhymes, music,
and lots of laughter.

23rd July Wednesday, 11am—1pm
Roar, stomp, and explore the wild
with In the Jungle-y Jungle-y! Join us
for an exciting jungle adventure full
of stories, songs, and animal-themed
fun.

17th September Wednesday, 11am—1pm
Help get teddy squeaky clean in Teddy
Needs a Wash! Share a giggly story,
then join in with bubbles, songs, and
teddy bear-themed activities.

See You Later, Alligator 

In the Jungle-y Jungle-y

Teddy Needs a Wash 

Local agencies invite all families to a
monthly kids’ Storytime Adventure
playgroup in Balranald.

Sessions are designed to spark creativity, fun 
and learning for your little one.
Food is provided at each session. Please
 inform us in advance of any dietary

 requirements.

When: 11am-1pm
Where: 120 Market St, Balranald NSW 

Playgroups
Term 3 Activities

Balranald



What’s happening in the
Tourism space?

Area of focus

Recently Council’s Tourism & Economic Development Department
submitted a report to Council highlighting key statistics and
activities achieved/implemented throughout the 2024 - 2025 year.
the following are a number of key highlights:

A YEAR IN REVIEW 2024 - 2025

Visitor Statistics 2024-2025 Year

Result

Shire-wide Visitor Count 
(stats from Destination NSW 

June 2024-May 2025)

145,900

Shire-wide Visitor Spend
(stats from Destination NSW 

June 2024-May 2025)

$16,129,000.00

Visitor Walk-in at the Balranald
Visitor Centre

11,868

Visitor Walk-in at the Interpretive
Pavilion

13,865

Merchandise Sales at the
Balranald Visitor Centre

$62,399.65

Bookings & Enquiries at the
Balranald Visitor Centre

8,855



What’s happening in the
Tourism space?

Area of focus

Social Media Statistics - Promotional Posts 2024 Year

A YEAR IN REVIEW 2024 - 2025  (cont.)

Total People Reach
The number of people who saw our posts at

least once

2,030,821

Total Views & Impressions
The number of times our posts were seen on

screen

3,031,321

Total Number of People Engaging
with our Posts

Comments, Likes, Shares, Clicks

391,392

Results

WikiCamps
(Balranald Discovery
Centre Precinct)

Discovery Centre Precinct & Discover Balranald & Surrounds
Ratings as at 30  June 2025th

Google
(Balranald Discovery
Centre Precinct)

Facebook
(Discover Balranald &
Surrounds)

4.9 Star rating 4.6 Star rating
92% Recommendation Rating
4.6 Star Rating

Trip Advisor
(Balranald Discovery
Centre Precinct)

4.6 Star rating
#2 out of 9 things to do in the shire



What’s happening in the
Tourism space?

A YEAR IN REVIEW 2024 - 2025  (cont.)
Advertising - Publications

Editorials & Full
Page Adverts in

Caravanning
Australia &
Australian

Traveller
Magazines

Editorial & Full
Page Adverts

in Tourist News





DISCLAIMER Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to conform to  restrictions of space. Council makes every effort to
ensure the  accuracy of this information and does not accept responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication. If you are aware of errors please notify Council by
email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300.  This document is compiled some weeks prior to delivery, while all due care is made to ensure information is accurate

matters are subject to change due to time passage between print and delivery, please contact Council for most current details on a subject if concerned. 


